Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

April 16, 2013  
Kay’s Place
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Doug Starkey  Laverne Goodge  Ron Valitsky  Neal Stewart  Bill Strubbe  Bruce Turner  Tim Howson  Bob Wilhelm
Guest Speakers:

Guest Speaker Evan Jahn, Director of Waste Management Landfill, presented an overview of Landfill operations and the new generating plant.
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

Report was presented and approved by the body. Also discussed were the annual dues, insurance bill for the fire training trailer. A motion was made and passed to allow Chief Strubbe to run an insurance comparison and select a new company if same / better coverage could be found at a lesser price.
Correspondence:

None at this time.
Old Business:

Hazmat tech class is being worked on by Chief Lee. 36 Fire Class x 2 are being conducted, one in Andover and Monroe. The region 2 rope rescue class has been completed; 5 attended from Ashtabula County. Please complete your review of Annex F and forward any changes to Tim Howson (reviewed every 2 years). RFQ for feasibility study is moving forward.
FFI class is underway in Parkman. 3 from Ashtabula County are attending.
New Business:

Radio License for Fire 5 and 6 is up for renewal and $80.00 will be paid by Chief’s Association. It will be paid out of the communications line item.
Some discussion was held on the possible development of a SOG for the use of our 6 fire frequencies. No formal decisions were made.
Committees:
EMS: Director Mel House will attend the next EMS meeting on May 2, 2013 held at the EMA office. All are invited.
Ohio Fire Chiefs have opposed the bill to make the Sheriff the EMA Director.

LEPC: Drill was reviewed with the body. It is a functional and the LEPC Drill is an annual event.

Training and Education: Rome FD has several buildings to burn this will be an excellent training opportunity.
Water Rescue: Next training is at Geneva on Saturday the 20th from 8A – 2P.
Webpage: Send us your department pictures and we will post them.

Hazmat: Ad Hock Committee has not met yet. The committee hopes to meet in May at Plymouth FD.
EMA: A request for used gear for use to clean Meth lab sites was discussed and the general feelings were that turnout gear is not what should be used. Also the feeling was most of our old gear is not safe for use.
Good of the Order:
Plymouth FD will have some used SCBA’s to sell Low Pressure Scott’s.
The meeting was adjourned at 2020 with the next meeting at Grand River Manor on May 16, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
